






Susan Burgstrom 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

Isaak L. Simmers 
Thursday, June 30, 2022 1 :36 PM 
Susan Burgstrom 

Subject: Proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendments for Wind Farms 

From: Yousaf Shah <yousafmshah@gmail.com > 
Sent: Thursday, June 30, 2022 1:30 PM 

To: Eric Thorsland <ericforl@yahoo.com>; ale7496@yahoo.com; Chris Stohr <cstohr.ccbd10@gmail.com>; Jacob Paul 
<217jpaul@gmail.com>; Mary King <maryking4countyboard@gmail.com>; Kyle Patterson 
<kylepatterson@co.champaign.il.us>; Stephanie Fortado <fortadoccb@gmail.com>; zoningdept 
<zoningdept@co.champaign.il.us> 
Subject: Proposed Zon ing Ordinance Amendments for Wind Farms 

To the members of the Environment and Land Use Committee and Zoning Board of Appeals, 

As a fairly new resident of Champaign County, I'm heartened to see so much support and emphasis here on the use of 
renewable energy, of programs and resources available to residents to participate in installing and sourcing non-fossil 
fuel based energy to power our homes and infrastructure. So much so that I am surprised to see this discussion of 
limiting the potential for further investment in wind energy in the County. All the more bizarre as, being in the plains, we 
are uniquely positioned to excel at solar and wind energy generation. 

As someone who prefers to make decisions based on research and data, having read the report prepared Hankard 
Environmental on the current baselines for wind turbine noise generation and how that fits within environmental health 
parameters, I find justification for the proposed changes weak. Conducting a cursory review of available research, it 
seems the proposed measures only make sense if any residents are immediately within the vicinity of the turbines 
(within approximately 300-500 ft). 

Considering the 45 dBa baseline recommended by the WHO fits within the parameters of most household appliances 
(dishwasher, refrigerator, HVAC), it is bizarre to demand a stricter standard as most households are already exposed to 
higher levels of environmental noise on a day-to-day basis. 

I request the Committee and ZBA rely on available research and ensure the residents of the county have access to 
reliable sources of clean energy now and in the future. Though I sympathize with residents who may find the noise a 
nuisance, there are mitigation measures available to them that they can implement in their own homes. Perhaps that 
should be more the topic of discussion; how to address the needs of the specific residents immediately impacted, at 
their own properties, rather than limiting the potential of the entire County to access clean energy. 

Thank you, 

Yousaf Shah 
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